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Gentlemen, 
 
I hope this letter finds you all well and in good health! 
 
February is upon us and that means club elections …………… but wait, once again, 
everyone is running unopposed!  That clearly means you enjoy your free time too 
much to run for office, OR we are doing such a wonderful job running the club.  
Either way, I think the speeches at meeting night will end in record time. 
 
If you missed Comedy Night (as I did this year), I was told it was the best ever!  As 
usual, a great job by Donny Bruchez and team. 
 
Next month, Sunday, March 3, 2019, will be 45th Belmar/Lake Como St. Patrick’s 
Day Parade.  The FSOS day begins with a 9:00 am Mass in our club, followed by a 
brief outdoor prayer service at the monument for our deceased members. 
 
All Members are required to march (in complete uniform). Marching in the 
parade to honor our Patron, St. Patrick, is one of the most important ways we 
show our support for this great Club, as well as demonstrate how proud we are of 
our Irish heritage. It is also a great honor every year to march behind our Pipes 
and Drums Band as they precede us up Main St. 
 
If for any reason you cannot march, you must submit a written note to the 
Executive Board, prior to Parade Day, requesting to be excused.   
 
I leave you with some Irish wit: “When Irish eyes are smiling, they’re usually up to 
something”. 
 
Sláinte 
Jeff Schuld 
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TO ‘DUE’ LIST 
2019 Club Dues and AD Book payments!

Club Dues: Payment of your Club Dues is now. Annual membership is $100; active members who are 65 years of age or older 
by December 31 of the previous year, and with 10 years of continuous membership in good standing, are eligible for the senior 
membership rate of $25 annually.

 AD Book ticket renewals are sold as a 1-year subscription (March thru February) and must be paid by the March meeting. At the 
end of the March meeting, the AD Book program is closed until next year, so pay your money ($60/ticket) or make a commitment 
to Jeff, Dennis or Bill before the meeting.

To reconfirm your AD Book number(s), there is a list with all names and numbers behind the register. Or, ask Jeff Schuld, Dennis 
Pinkiewicz, or Bill Becker; they should be available on Fridays, through March, to help with any questions. 

If you no longer wish to keep an AD Book number, contact one of the above so they can remove your name from the list, and you 
will not be responsible for the payment.

There are some unsold tickets available for 2019, so see one of the above; makes a great gift for a family member or friends. 

Remember, before you can purchase any AD Book ticket(s), you must pay outstanding unpaid balances from previous years, if 
applicable.

All future new members will be offered, and encouraged, to purchase any unsold AD Book ticket(s). If no tickets are available, then 
a waiting list will be started.

2019 FSOS BUILDING FUND
This is the Club’s premier annual Fundraiser for the upkeep of our building and grounds. Only 600 tickets @ $50 each, will be sold. 
First prize is 10,000 points, plus numerous multi-point secondary prizes. See Jim Hartwyk or call 908-307-7423, for your tickets. All 
ticket stubs, money, and unsold tickets must be returned by Sunday, March 10, 2019.

Drawing will be Saint Patrick’s Day, Sunday, March 17, 2019, approximately 7pm.

Payment Process

Write separate checks for your Club Dues, AD Book, and Building Fund payments, and write on each check which account it 
is to be applied to, so our Treasurer can properly credit your various accounts; a single payment check for these funds leads to 
confusion (which account was paid) and is a bookkeeping nightmare for the Treasurer.

Place all checks in one envelope and on the outside write your name, which accounts are being paid and their amounts. With 
respect to the AD Book payments, also include your e-mail address and AD Book number(s); refer to list behind the register for 
your number(s) so we can properly credit your AD book account.

Insert envelope into safe; or send checks by snail mail to club, addressed to John O’Keefe. Never mail cash or place cash into safe.

If you mail anything to the club, envelope MUST be addressed to “FSOS, P.O. BOX 317, Old Bridge, NJ, 08857”.  In the world 
of the USPS, 15 Oak Street does not exist.

FSOS, Old Bridge Chapter - High School Senior Scholarship Programs

Members with High School Senior Students: it’s time to have them submit their applications for our annual FSOS High School 
Scholarship Programs:

I. Old Bridge H.S. Scholarship - open to club members’ children or grand-children who are Seniors at Old Bridge 
High School only;

II. 3rd Annual Barney Shannon Memorial Scholarship - open to members’ children or grand-children who are 
Seniors at any High School, including Old Bridge H.S.

To be eligible for either Scholarship, the HS Senior candidate must include with their application a detailed letter highlighting 
their academic achievements, and their involvement in community volunteer organizations and athletic achievements. Include their 
personal contact information; High School name, address and school contact information; where you plan to attend college, and 
your connection to the Friendly Sons, Old Bridge Chapter.

Contact Jeff Schuld (732-261-8952) for applications and details.

Do not e-mail applications. If you mail anything to the club, envelope MUST be addressed to “FSOS, P.O. BOX 317, Old Bridge, 
NJ, 08857”; attn. Jeff Schuld.

Deadline for submission of applications is Sunday, April 14, with awards tentatively scheduled for end of April.



MEMBERSHIP (As of Last Month’s Meeting)

2018 MEMBERSHIP COMMITTEE: Dennis Bohanan, Ben McLaughlin, Joe Murray,  
Bill Schneider and Rick Dealy

Membership Database
We still receive feedback from members stating they’re not getting the monthly newsletter (either via snail mail or electronically), the 
“FSOS Phone Message” call when a member has passed away, or for announcements of special events.

Your contact information in our Membership Database is a direct result of what you previously provided. If you have moved, 
changed your phone numbers or e-mail address, it is up to you to notify us, so that your contact information is updated and accurate.

To ensure that we have your correct information so you receive future newsletter mailing, “FSOS Phone Messages”, Old Bridge event 
notifications, and the other Chapters newsletters, e-mail your current information to news@fsos.com.

Aspiring Assets must attend (3) work parties, and their sponsor must attend (1) work 
party with their Asset, before the candidate will be approved to be a member. 
If a candidate, or their sponsor cannot attend a Saturday work party, contact our 
Keepers, Kenny Shanley or Mike Murphy to find out what needs to be done, and do 
it when you are both available.

First Reading Aspiring Assets: None
2nd Reading & Vote Asset in Training: Brandon Adkins
New Members:  AFFIRMED ASSETS: 

Brian Schuld 
John McAlevey

FSOS Membership 
Anniversaries

30 years:  
Jamie O’Kane

20 Years:  
Harry Humes  
Michael Eilers

UPCOMING EVENTS

P. O’Brien Electric, LLC

Patrick O’Brien 
New Brunswick, NJ

License #14145 • Insured
Residential • Commercial • IndustrialEmail: pobrienelectric@aol.com 

Cell: (732) 718-0350

TALBOT INSURANCE AGENCY

Club’s Agent over 25 years

974 Englishtown Rd • Old Bridge, NJ 08857
Cell: 732-245-1559    E-mail: mcameron135@hotmail.com

Marty Cameron 
Account Executive

Phone: 732-416-0070   Fax: 732-416-0530

Friday Nights (7pm) and Sunday Afternoons (Noon)
Shuffleboard competition games are played on both days.
If you would like to be a substitute player for either league, come early and sign up.
All non-participants are invited to support the bar while supporting their friends, whether it is for the Friday Night 
or Sunday Afternoon games. Bring sandwiches or snacks but clean up after yourselves!
Thursday, February 14 - St. Valentine’s Day
Thursday, February 14 - Meeting Night & Pre-Election Speeches @ 8:30pm
Nominees who are running for the 1st time, will give their ‘Please Elect Me’ speeches.
Nominees re-running, unopposed, will give their riveting ‘Re-elect Me’ speeches.
Our 2019 Honorees for “FSOS Irishman of The Year”, and “Parade Adjutant” for the Belmar/Lake Como”, will be 
announced.
Special thank-you to Ray Costello our 2018 “FSOS Irishman of The Year”; and to Robert Hobson our “Parade 
Adjutant” for the 2018 Belmar/Lake Como Parade.
Friday, February 15  - 11th Annual Great Guinness Toast (St. Practice Day)
Joe Patterson will be our Toaster for The GreaT Guinness ToasT as he forays into the dark mystic brew with 
the perfect head. For $5us, you get one pint of Guinness and a raffle ticket for a plethora of giveaways throughout 
the evening. Joe will impress us with his poetic, sentimental and nonsensical toasts. Musical guests are Bob Hurst & 
Tim Murphy of the Bogside Rogues!
There will NOT be Friday Night Shuffleboard on the 15th as the evening will be dedicated to the Great Guinness 
Toast.
Saturday, February 16 - Monthly Work Party @ 9:00am
Saturday, February 23 - Annual Club Elections - 12 Noon ‘til 7 PM
Criteria to vote in the Elections, as detailed in the FSOS By-Laws, are as follows:
“To be eligible to vote for any officer in this organization, a member must not be more than two months in arrears 
in payment of dues and must have completed payment of the initiation fee as of Election Day, the last Saturday of 
February.” 

2019 FSOS Officer Ballot Positions & Nominees
President    Dennis Pinkiewicz Jr. - Unopposed New candidate
Vice-President    Kenny Shanley -  Unopposed New candidate
Recording Secretary  Thomas McCarthy -  Unopposed
Treasurer     John O’Keefe -  Unopposed
Corresponding Secretary  Thomas Jennings -  Unopposed
Keepers of the Shillelagh  Dominic Ryan and Michael Sullivan
     New candidates for both Keeper positions*
Steward    Rick Dealy – Unopposed
*Vote for both Keepers! The person with the most votes becomes 1st Keeper

This year (4) out of (8) Executive Board positions will be filled by new faces. Come down and show your support by 
voting! And, at 7pm hear the results and congratulate your newly elected and re-elected Officers.
The membership cannot sufficiently thank the following men for their years of devotion and dedication to club 



as members of the E-Board: outgoing President Jeff Schuld; Keeper Mike Murphy; and outgoing Keeper Kenny 
Shanley, although Kenny will be moving up the ranks.
Saturday, February 23 - Annual Election Day Blood Drive @ 10am
Blood Drive begins at 10am. Please come and bring a relative or friend, roll-up your sleeve, and have a pint drawn 
from your sumptuous veins. When done, we will draw a cold pint for you; a light lunch will be provided. The pint 
you give may save lives.
Friday, February 28   Students of Irish Culture Scholarship Deadline
The Belmar / Lake Como St. Patrick’s Day Parade Committee STUDENT OF IRISH CULTURE SCHOLARSHIP 
program is now accepting applications. The program is open to boys and girls between the ages of 10 to 18, who 
are currently enrolled or participating in a school or program for an Irish cultural activity. A $500 scholarship will be 
awarded to one boy, and a $500 scholarship will be awarded to one girl. To download the electronic application 
visit www.belmarparade.com. Applications, essay & letters of recommendation must be received by Friday, 
February 28, 2019.
Sunday, March 3 - Belmar/Lake Como St. Patrick’s Day Parade
The FSOS day begins at 9am with a Mass in our club, followed by a brief outdoor prayer service at the monument 
for our deceased members, and then a Continental Breakfast. After the hall is reset, parade registration begins, and 
then we load up the jaunting carts, and away we go for our 33rd year of our marching in the Parade! 
Uniform Information: Full FSOS uniforms must be worn Parade Day. Uniform consists of gray dress slacks, white 
dress shirt, and black shoes (no sneakers), which you can acquire from any clothing store.  Uniform components are 
the green Blazer; FSOS patch; FSOS neck-tie; beret and FSOS hat broach, which are available from TRIPLE CROWN 
SPORTS (TCS); see their ad in this newsletter. You need to visit the store soon to acquire everything prior to Parade 
Day, especially if you have a request for a special size blazer or beret.

Parade Day Etiquette
All Members are required to march! If, for any reason you cannot attend, you must submit a written note to 
the Executive Board, prior to Parade Day, requesting to be excused. Automatic excuses are not given due to non-
residency, work, etc. Those who do not submit a request, or do not sign-in, WILL receive a censure.
Ensure your uniform is clean & pressed, and black shoes are polished (NO black sneakers). Limit any accessory 
to those in good taste. If you have a question on something you would like to wear, please check with the Parade 
Adjutant, President, or Marshals. You must step-off the parade with the club; you are not permitted to jump in or 
out of the line if we pass any taverns you may be interested in. Smoking and drinking are prohibited during the 
parade. Our Parade Marshals will take note of any transgression. Proper conduct is expected before, during, and 
especially after the parade.
DO NOT embarrass the Friendly Sons Organization, or yourself; you represent the finest Irish-American Club in the 
world. You may be censured for any transgression!
Bus Schedule:  Buses will depart the FSOS at 11:30am sharp. In addition, there will be (1) mini-bus with limited 
seating, for those who cannot walk in the parade. Advanced reservations are required for this special roundtrip bus; 
a sign-up sheet will be posted on the bulletin board or call Jeff Schuld (732-261-8952) or Dennis Pinkiewicz (732-
251-0333).
Once the buses leave, the Club is closed to all members, except those authorized to be in the building preparing for 
our return. The doors open when the 1st bus returns.
Return Trip Bus Schedule from parade to the Club:
Approximately 2pm, directly after the FSOS completes the parade, (3) buses will depart from Belmar;
4pm: LAST bus departs Belmar; if you miss buses, you’re on your own to get home!
ALL returning buses depart from MAIN Street and 5th Avenue, Belmar; the schedule of the times & location will be 
posted on board, but confirm as you leave the bus.
Sunday, March 10 - Daylight Savings Time - Set Clocks Ahead 1 Hour



Thursday, March 14 - Next Month’s Meeting @ 8:30pm
Saturday, March 16 - Next Month’s Work Party @ 9:00am
Sunday, March 17 – Saint Patrick’s Day
Kitchen opens at 3:00pm and will be serving corned beef platters, at $ 7.00 per platter; more details in the March 
issue. Building Fund drawings will begin around 7pm.
Friday, April 5- Annual FSOS Installation Dinner Dance @ 6:45pm
The Dinner Dance will, once again, be held at the Battleground Country Club; located at 1 Covenhoven Road, 
Manalapan; (732) 462-7575. The cost will be $85 per person, and includes a great dinner, open bar, and live music 
by The Phil Engel Band; plus, an appearance by the FSOS Pipes and Drums band. Schedule for the Evening: 
6:45pm - 8:00pm – Cocktail Hour; 8:00pm – 12:00pm - Dinner Dance.
Contact Jeff Schuld (732-261-8952) to reserve your table; sign-up sheet will be posted.
Friday, April 19 - Good Friday Bus Trip to Lancaster, PA.
1-day bus trip to Lancaster, PA to attend the show “The Story of Jesus” in the Sight and Sound Theater. Cost is 
$130 per person, and includes coach bus, a continental breakfast, buffet lunch at Pennsylvania Dutch Shady Maple 
Smorgasbord, and your show ticket. The buffet will serve fish for those who don’t eat meat on Good Friday.
Dennis Pinkiewicz wants to secure floor seats for the show, so the earlier we get 30 people to commit, the better our 
chances are. Payments must be in by March 4.
The bus will leave the Club at 11am and return approximately 11pm the same day.
Sign-up sheet is on bulletin board; if you have questions, contact Dennis. Check the show’s reviews on Facebook, or 
online. We have been told this is the best show yet.
Saturday, April 27 - FSOS Pipes & Drums Pub Night
Save the date for a great time. The Eamonn Ryan Band will provide the entertainment as well as the world famous 
FSOS Pipes and Drums. More details will be forthcoming!
Saturday, June 15 - Annual Atlantic City Bus Trip
Save this date: Annual bus trip is booked, and we will be going to the Tropicana Casino; it is a bit early to determine 
the costs. Trip is open to members and one guest. Contact Dennis or Dotty Sullivan (732-238-1985) to give them a 
preliminary count.

BELMAR / LAKE COMO ST. PATRICK’S DAY PARADE EVENTS
Fund Raiser Schedule
Sunday, February 10 - Marina Grille @ 905 Highway 35, Belmar
Sunday, February 17 - Boat House Bar & Grill @ 309 Main St., Belmar   
Sunday, February 24 - F.S.O.S. - Belmar @ 815 16 Ave, Belmar
ALL events are 2 pm to 6 pm, with a $15.00 donation per person, per location. Includes live Entertainment, Pipes 
and Drums, as well as Hot & Cold Buffet.
Saturday, March 2 – Belmar/Lake Como Parade Investiture Day
Investiture Mass @ 10am in St. Rose Church - 601 7th Avenue, Belmar
Investiture Luncheon (only $35 pp) to be held at Doolan’s Shore Club, 700 State Route 71, Spring Lake / 732-681-
6171, immediately following Mass; for details go to www.belmarparade.com.

FSOS Pipes & Drums 2019 Saint Patrick’s Day Parade Schedule
Saturday, March 2:  Belmar, St. Patrick’s Day Investiture Mass
Sunday, March 3:  Belmar / Lake Como Parade
Saturday, March 10: Asbury Park St. Patrick’s Day parade 
   (first time)

Sunday, March 17:  Ennis, Ireland
Monday, March 18: Limerick, Ireland
Monday, March 24: Back to work for most; and for 
   some the Betty Ford Clinic?



SHENANIGANS IN SHILLELAGH LAND

FSOS PIPES & DRUMS

Anyone interested in playing Pipes or Drums, come down on Monday nights. - John Hatton

Saturday, December 1 thru Monday, December 31

The FSOS Pipe Band is running their NJ Lottery based fund-raiser again. 
This time it will only run for the month of December, but the prizes are larger. Tickets 
are $20 each and, based upon the 3-digit number you purchase, you have 31 chances at 
winning a prize (i.e., every day gives you another chance). 

Every day during the month of December, the FSOS ticket number which matches the NJ 
Lottery’s Evening Pick 3 game, is the winner; it’s that simple. See John Hatton, any band 
member or member of the FSOS Pipe Band Flags & Banners for tickets.

fellow Shillelaghs to sing your hearts out. Or 
just come in, have a couple of drinks, watch, 
listen, and maybe even laugh a little. It’s free 
and was loads of fun last year; you may be 
surprised at the quality of singers we have 
here. Bring a donation for the Old Bridge Food 
Bank. Contact Alan Purcell (732-570-9296) 
with questions, although how can there be 
questions, it’s so simple.
Thursday, November 22, 1789 – 
Thanksgiving Day (229th Anniversary)
On November 26, 1789, President George 
Washington established America’s first holiday, 
calling it Thanksgiving Day, proclaiming it to 
be a day of prayer and public thanksgiving in 
gratitude for the successful establishment of a 
new American republic.
Thanksgiving Baskets – 2018
Thanksgiving is here, and every year we take 
time to reflect on how grateful we are for all 
that we have. Since the mid-1960’s, when the 
FSOS was in its infancy, we have prepared food 
baskets for needy families in our community 
who have fallen on hard times, to help make 
their Thanksgiving Day special.
A list of various food and ancillary items, and 
their quantities, is posted on the Bulletin 
Board; please sign-up to purchase and donate 
an item of your choice. As some items are 
more expensive than others, do not put any 
financial hardships on your own family; feel 
free to partner with another club member to 
share the cost for one of those items.
If you know a family that will benefit from 
our help, please contact Bobby Shanley, 
(seeknay31@gmail.com or 732-921-0828) 
with the family’s name, address, quantity of 
family members, and the age and gender of 
any children. Or, place a sealed envelope into 
the safe with their information.

Also, feel free to put any spare change 
into the bucket behind the bar, or buy a 
weekly Football Sunday 50/50 chance. These 
donations help offset the cost of the Turkeys, 
which cost at least $1,200 each year; help 
purchase any items on the list not claimed; 
purchase Shop-Rite gift cards for any referrals 
above the assigned baskets; as well providing 
breakfast for our many volunteers on assembly 
and distribution day.
Monday, November 12 - Drop-off of all 
Basket donations begins with all items to be 
in the club by 9pm Friday, November 16. DO 
NOT drop anything off before Monday!
Saturday, November 17 @ 8:30am. 
Thanksgiving Basket assembly begins, with 
deliveries scheduled for later that day.
Remember, children who participate will be 
given community service letters if they require 
them. Thank you one and all for your help in 
this huge endeavor
Thursday, December 13 - Next Month’s 
Meeting @ 8:30pm
Saturday, December 15 - Next Month’s 
Work Party @ 9:00am
Tuesday, January 29, 2019 - Rangers vs 
Flyers - NHL Game
The Club has pre-purchased 30 tickets ($103 
per game ticket) for the NYRangers vs Flyers 
game, on Tuesday night, in the 1st two rows 
of the Upper Level Bridge. Find your way into 
MSG, and find your way out of NYC, on your 
dime; NO transportation. First 30 checks in 
the safe, get their ticket(s). Sign-up sheet is on 
the board, but many seats have already been 
claimed! Contact Jeff Schuld for details.

UPCOMING EVENTS (cont’d)SHENANIGANS IN SHILLELAGH LAND
■ The soda purchases for the month of December reached a beautiful figure of $0.00;

■ Once again, the Comedy Night Show was sold out beyond belief, and was phenomenal. A huge thank you goes out to Donny 
Bruchez;

■ Almost every month we have small “over-rings” on the bar register. What this means is that someone incorrectly punched in 
the wrong amount on the register keypad but put in the correct cash, thereby creating a discrepancy at the end of the night 
between the total cash counted and the total on a paper tape located within the register, which records every sale. This creates 
additional work for the bar chairman when he reconciles the money taken in against the tape total, to determine if we in fact 
are even, missing money or have too much money in the register.  So, if you inadvertently punch in the wrong amount, put the 
correct cash in the register, and on a piece of paper, write down the amount rung-up, amount put in the register, the date and 
your name, and place slip into the drawer; this will make the process of finding any “over-rings” easier; NEVER touch the actual 
register tape. There will never be any issue with mistakes. Ask for help if you do not know how to use the register.

F.Y.I.
■ Scott Fitzgerald, our FSOS haberdashery agent, has a large supply of shirts of various styles and sizes with the FSOS logo 
embroidered on them, for sale. And, if you own a specific garment(s) such as a shirt, sweater or jacket you wish to have the logo 
on, see Scott; embroidery fees do apply, per item;

■ A limited quantity of FSOS logo car magnets are available at $5 each. See Dennis Pinkiewicz or John O’Keefe to purchase 
one, or two;

■ Membership Database - Your contact information in our Database is a direct result of what you provide. If you have moved, 
changed your phone number(s) or e-mail address, it is up to you to notify us, so we can update your contact information; So, 
e-mail your current information to news@fsos.com to ensure you receive the e-mail blasts of the monthly newsletter and 
club event notifications, and “FSOS Phone Messages”.

If you are not receiving the newsletter e-mail blasts, and you are reading a hard copy of this newsletter, check your “Junk Mail” 
box, as it may be going there. If not, send us with your e-mail address and we will re-enter it.

Good and Welfare
Call Jim Hartwyk (908-307-7423) with G&W; give information to an e-board Officer, or e-mail to news@fsos.com. 
 If a member is in the hospital, provide member’s name; details of their issue, hospital, room and phone.

GOOD:
 ■  Tom Esser wants to thank all the members who donated to the Annual Clothing Drive; he received many 
bags of clothing and used sports equipment

 ■  Thanks to every member who pitch-in daily to provide valuable help behind the bar; and to the men 
who help our Steward with their culinary skills during our monthly meeting, and other Club events;

 ■  Please bring a donation of non-perishable canned food such as stews, Italian foods, tuna, and the like. 
Peanut butter is always welcome. Toiletry items are also desired and include soap, shampoo, deodorant, 
etc., etc., etc. for the Old Bridge Food Bank.

 ■ FILFC: Tom Jennings
 ■ AD Book: # 101026: Dave Cummins, Scott Fitzgerald and John Sheridan.

WELFARE:
 ■ Member Jeremiah Bullen’s mother passed away;
 ■ Féadfaidh Siad Chuid Eile I Síocháin (May they Rest in Peace)
 ■  Charlie Agar, Pat Carragher Sr.; Dave Furey; Rich Green; Bob McGowan, Bob McQuade; Bud 
Murphy; Dan O’Malley; ED Quigley; Smitty Tolan; John Hoag’s wife, Catherine

 ■  Keep all other members and/or family members who are quietly attending to their on-going 
health issues, in your prayers;

 ■ Visit our Memorial Monument to remember our deceased members;
 ■  Remember our FSOS families who have members in the Armed Forces, as well as all U.S. troops 
stationed around the Globe; and our Disabled American Veterans, Wounded Warriors, and 
Veterans;

 ■  The Repass committee is requesting your help: if you or a spouse are available to donate several 
hours to assist in working any future Repass luncheons for a deceased member, please contact 
Jim Hartwyk, Jeff Schuld or Dennis Pinkiewicz. Help is greatly appreciated.

All non-member guests over 21 years old, MUST sign Guestbook at the door; it’s a requirement of our State of NJ liquor license.

If you are the last person to leave the building at night, turn off the lights and TVs; physically CHECK ALL DOORS to confirm they are 
locked; deadbolt the front door; and then drop the key into the mail slot.

An ad is a terrible thing to waste! Please patronize businesses advertised in OUR newsletter
To place an AD in our newsletter, call the club @ 732-251-9840 and leave a message for Michael Falzone, or 

e-mail your request to news@fsos.com.
Hall Rentals - Contact our new Banquet Chairman, Bill Dunnigan (732-251-2626) to reserve the Banquet Hall, 

Lounge or Pavilion for your 2018 and 2019 events.

OLD BRIDGE
It’s November and that means SPORTS: College Football; NFL Football; NHL Hockey and 
NBA Basketball. Don’t miss the excitement, or the opportunity to support your team, as well 
as the FSOS club.

Football: Saturdays & Sundays; Monday & Thursday Nights
All games are shown thru-out their seasons. College games continue until the night games 
end; Notre Dame games will always be televised! NFL Sunday games start at 1 pm and 
continues until the Game of the Week is over; food is served during the NFL Sunday 
afternoon games. Both week-night games are also televised.

NHL Hockey and NBA Basketball

Just Some Observations
 ■  A limited quantity of FSOS logo car magnets are available at $5 each. See Dennis Pinkiewicz or John 
O’Keefe to purchase one, or two;

 ■  Scott Fitzgerald is our new FSOS haberdashery agent. He will work with the club in placing orders 
for various clothing with the FSOS logo embroidered on them. Or, if an individual member 
has a specific garment such as a shirt, sweater or jacket you wish to have the logo on, see Scott; 
embroidery fees do apply.

DECEMBER 2018 – Christmas Events at a Glance
This is a preliminary schedule of events. Keep an eye out in future issues for other events.

Tuesday, December 4 - Christmas Cookie Exchange @ 7:30pm
Our 6th annual Christmas Cookie Exchange takes place and will be hosted by Dot Sullivan @ 
732-238-1985 and her “Shilleladies”. So, male or female, bake 4 dozen of your special cookies, 
and bring the recipe with you that night. 

Saturday, December 8 - Annual Christmas Dinner Dance @ 6:30pm to Midnight
Event occurs in the entire FSOS building and is for members and their significant other only; 
cost is $ 50 per person. See flyer on bulletin board for additional details.

Tuesday, December 25 - Christmas Day

Monday, December 31 - New Year’s Eve.

Good and Welfare
Call Jim Hartwyk (908-307-7423) with G&W; give information to an e-board Officer, or e-mail to news@fsos.com.         
 If a member is in the hospital, provide member’s name; details of their issue, hospital, room and phone.

GOOD:
■ Thanks to every member who pitch-in daily to provide valuable help behind the bar; and to the men who help our Steward 
with their culinary skills during our monthly meeting, and other Club events;

■ Please bring a donation of non-perishable canned food such as stews, Italian foods, tuna, and the like. Peanut butter is always 
welcome. Toiletry items are also desired which include soap, shampoo, deodorant, etc., etc., etc. for the Old Bridge Food Bank;

■ Let Rob Anthony know of other local Food Banks which may need the above items;

■ FILFC: Mike Murphy

■ AD Book: # 255  Mary Costello.

WELFARE:
■ Erin Keaveney passed away suddenly about 2 weeks ago, at the age of 56. She was the widow of former FSOS and Band 
member, Ron Keaveney, who passed away approximately 5 years ago;

■ Members who need our prayers: Charlie Agar, Pat Carragher Sr.; John Casey; Dave Furey; Rich Green; Jerry Kennedy; Bob 
McGowan, Bob McQuade; Kevin Morgan; Bud Murphy; Dan O’Malley; ED Quigley; Smitty Tolan; John Hoag’s wife, Catherine

■ Keep all other members and/or family members who are quietly attending to their on-going health issues, in your prayers;



MEMBERSHIP (As of Last Month’s Meeting)

2018 MEMBERSHIP COMMITTEE: Dennis Bohanan, Ben McLaughlin, Joe Murray,  
Bill Schneider and Rick Dealy

Membership Database
We still receive feedback from members stating they’re not getting the monthly newsletter (either via snail mail or electronically), the 
“FSOS Phone Message” call when a member has passed away, or for announcements of special events.

Your contact information in our Membership Database is a direct result of what you previously provided. If you have moved, 
changed your phone numbers or e-mail address, it is up to you to notify us, so that your contact information is updated and accurate.

To ensure that we have your correct information so you receive future newsletter mailing, “FSOS Phone Messages”, Old Bridge event 
notifications, and the other Chapters newsletters, e-mail your current information to news@fsos.com.

Aspiring Assets must attend (3) work parties, and their sponsor must attend (1) work 
party with their Asset, before the candidate will be approved to be a member. 
If a candidate, or their sponsor cannot attend a Saturday work party, contact our 
Keepers, Kenny Shanley or Mike Murphy to find out what needs to be done, and do 
it when you are both available.

First Reading Aspiring Assets: None
2nd Reading & Vote Asset in Training: Brandon Adkins
New Members:  AFFIRMED ASSETS: 

Brian Schuld 
John McAlevey

FSOS Membership 
Anniversaries

30 years:  
Jamie O’Kane

20 Years:  
Harry Humes  
Michael Eilers

Thursday, November 8 - Meeting Night @ 
8:30pm
Saturday, November 10 - Monthly Work 
Party @ 9:00am
Sunday, November 11, 1918 - ‘Armistice 
Day’ now ‘Veterans Day’
On this date, 100 years ago, an Armistice was 
signed, declaring that the end of World War I 
would take effect on the 11th hour of the 11th 
day of the 11th month of 1918, ie.11-11-18. It 
was originally called ‘Armistice Day’ and became 
a yearly celebration worldwide, with many 
countries commemorating the Armistice their 
own way.
On May 13, 1938, the U.S. Congress, via a 
Congressional Act, created a permanent 
national holiday called ‘Armistice Day’ to honor 
the deceased soldiers of WWI and declared 
that every November 11th would be the 
official, legal holiday.
On June 1, 1954, the U.S. Congress amended 
the original Congressional Act by replacing 
the word ‘Armistice” with the word “Veterans” 
and modified it to honor all living or deceased 
Veterans from all wars, not just WWI, of the 
U.S. Armed Forces: US Army (founded June 14, 
1775), US Navy (founded October 13, 1775) 
US Coast Guard (founded August 4, 1790), 
US Marines (founded June 30, 1834), and US 
Air Force (founded September 18, 1947). 
Every year, Veterans Day is celebrated across 
the U.S. with memorials, parades and military 
ceremonies.
On behalf of the FSOS and their families, we 
thank all active, present and deceased FSOS 
members for their service in the US Armed 
Forces.

Thursday, November 15 @ 7:30 PM
The FSOS Irish Cultural Committee presents 
“UNCLE MATTY COMES HOME”, a book 
written by author James Farrell. This is a synopsis 
of the book:
Private Martin Teahan of HQ Company, 1st 
Battalion, 508th Parachute Infantry Regiment 
(PIR), 82nd Airborne Division, died on June 6, 
1944, near a church in Picauville, Normandy. On 
the first day of the Invasion of Normandy, while 
scouting a position, Private Teahan was shot in 
the leg, captured, and then killed by a German 
soldier who thought he was reaching for a 
weapon.
A few days after D-Day a French farmer in the 
area found an M1 Garand rifle with the name 
M. Teahan engraved on the butt of the rifle. No 
one knew what the farmer did with the rifle for 
72 years, until it was discovered by an active 
duty French Army Paratrooper Commander 
named General Patrick Collet in February 
2016.  General Collet calls it a “Special Piece of 
History” and was instrumental in donating and 
ensuring it made it to the US to be on display 
at the Pentagon. “Uncle Matty’s” historic M1 
Garand is now proudly on display in the office 
of the 39th Chief-of-Staff of the United States 
Army, General Mark A. Milley.
General Patton wrote, “In my opinion, the 
M1 rifle is the greatest battle implement ever 
devised.”  
Coffee, Tea & Soda Bread will be served; for 
information call John O’Keefe  908-705-1606.
Saturday, November 17 - Karaoke Night @ 
8pm ‘til 11pm
Karaoke night is back! Bring your date and 
friends to join DJ Mike Dworkin and your 

UPCOMING EVENTS

P. O’Brien Electric, LLC

Patrick O’Brien 
New Brunswick, NJ

License #14145 • Insured
Residential • Commercial • IndustrialEmail: pobrienelectric@aol.com 

Cell: (732) 718-0350

TALBOT INSURANCE AGENCY

Club’s Agent over 25 years

974 Englishtown Rd • Old Bridge, NJ 08857
Cell: 732-245-1559    E-mail: mcameron135@hotmail.com

Marty Cameron 
Account Executive

Phone: 732-416-0070   Fax: 732-416-0530

MEMBERSHIP (As of Last Month’s Meeting)
MEMBERSHIP COMMITTEE: 
Dennis Bohanan, Ben McLaughlin,  Joe Murray, Bill Schneider and Rick Dealy.

  Reading                     There were none last month!
  

20 years
Skip Jicha

15 years
John Murphy

Aspiring Assets must attend (3) work parties, while their sponsor must attend (1) work 
party with their Asset,  before the candidate will be approved for membership. If a 
candidate or their sponsor cannot attend a Saturday work party, contact our Keepers, 
Kenny Shanley or Mike Murphy to find out what needs to be done, and do it any other 
time when you are both available.

FSOS Membership
Anniversaries

10 years
Kevin Flynn 
5 years

Steven Lopez

Jeff Protnicki

■ Visit our Memorial Monument to remember our deceased members;

■ Remember our FSOS families who have members in the Armed Forces, as well as all U.S. troops stationed around the Globe; 
and our Disabled American Veterans, Wounded Warriors, and Veterans;

■ The Repast committee is requesting your help: if you or a spouse are available to provide several hours to work any Repast 
luncheons for a deceased member, please contact Jim Hartwyk, Jeff Schuld or Dennis Pinkiewicz. Help is greatly appreciated.

All non-member guests over 21 years old, MUST sign Guestbook at the door; it’s a requirement of our State of NJ liquor 
license.

If you are the last person to leave the building at night, turn off lights, TVs and the Fireplace. Physically walk to ALL DOORS 
throughout the building to confirm they are locked, not just closed; then deadbolt the front door, and drop the key into mail 
slot.
Hall Rentals  Contact Banquet Chairman, Bill Dunnigan (732-251-2626) to reserve the Banquet Hall, Lounge or Pavilion for 
your 2019 events.

an ad is a Terrible ThinG To wasTe!
Please PaTronize businesses adverTised in our newsleTTer

To place an AD in our newsletter, call the club @ 732-251-9840 and leave a message for Michael Falzone, or e-mail your 
request to news@fsos.com.

Sláinte



President 
Jeff Schuld

Vice President 
Dennis Pinkiewicz Jr.

Recording Secretary 
Thomas McCarthy

Treasurer 
John O’Keefe

Corresponding 
Secretary 
Thomas  Jennings

First Keeper  
of The Shillelagh 
Ken Shanley

Second Keeper  
of The Shillelagh 
Michael Murphy

Steward 
Richard Dealy III

Trustees 
Dennis Bohanan 
Kenneth Brown 
Timothy Duggan 
James Hartwyk 
Robert McKiernan

Financial Secretary 
Michael Falzone

Pipe Major 
John Hatton

Legal Advisors 
William Flynn, Esq. 
Greg Cameron, Esq.

Honorary Chaplain 
Father Terry Loughran  
of Limerick

Deacons 
Bob McGovern  
Michael Lee Foster
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Brothers,
I hope you all had a wonderful October, and a spooky Halloween. If you 
weren’t down at the club, you missed a fantastic Children’s Halloween party. 
There were great costumes, a pumpkin patch, decorations, a DJ and much 
more. Oh yes, plenty of food and candy to eat. We had 40-50 kids who all 
had a great time. Special thanks for putting this all together goes to Jenn & 
Sean Flaherty, Shannon Dunn, Sue & George Pelyak, Holly Mergogey and 
Marty Cameron. If I missed anyone, I apologize; Thank You.

The Notre Dame Fighting Irish are still undefeated with a 9-0 record and 
are currently ranked #3. Next up is Florida State at home; Go Irish! Stop 
down at the club and root the team on!

From the looks of the Pavilion, it seems like we had another successful 
clothing drive. Special thanks to all who donated.

The Irish Cultural Committee put on our 3rd Whiskey Tasting night. 
There was good eats, cigars, cold air and plenty of whiskey to taste.  
Good job men. 

Thanksgiving is upon us and that leads to our Thanksgiving Baskets food 
drive. If you haven’t signed up yet, the list is on the board down at the 
club. Bobby Shanley is taking over the reins from Ray Costello. Reach out 
to him if you know of any families in need.

Saturday, December 8th will be our annual Christmas Party at the club.  
A sign-up sheet will be posted for all those who intend on going.

Irish Wit: 5 out of 4 people have trouble with fractions.

Sláinte’
Jeff Schuld

Certified Public Accountant
Michael A. Falzone

•  Tax Planning and Preparation 
Services

•  Business and Personal 
Financial Planning

•  Comprehensive Accounting390-7505 Old Bridge, NJ

Business: 732-203-1584 Mobile: 908-601-6033

9 Ennis Drive, Hazlet, NJ 07730 E-File Services Available

REGINA E. HATTON
income tax services  •  personal & small business

Family

Brush, Floss & Sláinte!

ANTONIO & FLYNN
ATTORNEYS AT LAW

PO 515, Old Bridge, NJ 08857

732-679-1221
This is Bill Flynn…Our Attorney Member

If You Need Expert Advice Call Bill

Accidents  
(Auto, Falldown, Etc.)

Adoption

Divorce and Family Law

DWI and other Municipal Court

Name Change

Real Estate Transactions

Wills and Probate

Worker’s Compensation

When you are ready to buy a home,
I am ready to help. 

Shane Connor  |  Loan Consultant, NMLS 643632
P: 732-740-5372  |  F: 855-288-9486
343 Thornall Street, Suite 550  |  Edison, NJ 08837
Shane.Connor@CaliberHomeLoans.com  |  www.caliberhomeloans.com/sconnor

Caliber Home Loans, Inc., 3701 Regent Boulevard, Irving, TX 75063 NMLS ID #15622 (www.nmlsconsumeraccess.
org). 1-800-401-6587. Copyright ©2016. All Rights Reserved. Licensed mortgage banker n.s.--N.J. Department of 
Banking. (0739_NJ)

FREE INITIAL CONSULTATION FOR MEMBERS  
AND THEIR IMMEDIATE FAMILY

Paul Pscolka     732-485-6480   
www.ivymasters.com
www.facebook.com/PaulIvyMasters

1993 Graduate Madison Central High School   B.A. M.S. Ed. University of Pennsylvania
SAT and ACT Specialist - Individual and Group, In-person and Virtual Instruction Available

THE FITZGERALD SCHOOL OF IRISH DANCE
CATHLEEN DOWER

908-331-1505 FitzSchoolofID@gmail.com
fitzgeraldsirishdance.com

Michael Yuhas 109 Stagecoach Road  
Millstone Twp., NJ 08510
Shop Located in South River

Lic. #: 7275 
HVAC #: 147600 
Back-flow Certified

732-257-7013 
Fax: 732-409-2660 
Bonded & Insured

617 Highway 71, Suite 13, Brielle, New Jersey 08730
oceanviewtitle.com

John O’Malley, President
jomalley@oceanviewtitle.com

Tel: 732-722-8631 
Fax: 732-722-8635 
Cell: 908-278-3675

Bus./Permit #34EI01820500

CARY WINDISCH ELECTRICAL CONTRACTOR, LLC

732-491-3685 carywelectric@aol.com

126 Windingwood Dr. Apt 6A, Sayreville, NJ 08872

Cary Windisch - Residential/Commercial Electrician/ownerRent Our Banquet Hall  
For Your Next Event
Call 732-251-2626

Rent Our Banquet Hall  
For Your Next Event
Call 732-251-2626


